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VILLAGE OF ARDSLEY


                                                   BOARD OF TRUSTEES


 REGULAR MEETING

                                            MONDAY, JANUARY 6, 2014
Present:
Mayor




Peter Porcino






Deputy Mayor/Trustee

Gary Malone



Trustee




Nancy Kaboolian

Trustee




Mollie Monti




Trustee




Andy DiJusto
 





Village Manager


George Calvi
Absent:
Village Clerk



Barbara Berardi


Village Attorney


Robert J. Ponzini




Recording Secretary


Anne Hohlweck
Mayor Porcino called to order the Regular Meeting at 8:00 p.m.
I.  
ANNOUNCEMENT OF EXIT SIGNS

II.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
MOMENT OF SILENCE – Donald Hoy, Retired Building Inspector 

Mayor Porcino said Donald Hoy proudly served the Village for thirty-two years in different capacities.  
Mayor Porcino read an account of Donald Hoy’s life’s accomplishments compiled by Village Historian, Walter Schwartz, as follows:
Friends - I learned about Don's passing from his neighbor of nearly 60 years, Dr. Gerald Weinberger, who knew him as well as anyone in the Village.  I had the pleasure of knowing Don on both a personal and professional level, dating back nearly 40 years when I first started attending Village Board meetings as an observer and then as a Village Trustee.  And, it was truly a pleasure to know him.  By that time, Don had already been the Village's Building Inspector for many years.  I recall vividly how he would appear at Board Meetings, stand by the side of the room [this was long before cable television arrived] and render his report in a soft, detailed manner, always receptive to questions and always providing meaningful answers.  In those days, the Village was awakening like Rip Van Winkle:  the Village Manager position had just become full time, the Building Inspector was still a part time position, as was Court Clerk, and the head of the Rec Committee acted as Recreation Director. Yet, those responsibilities, particularly Don's, were becoming more than part time.  I suppose Don was Ardsley's Building Inspector probably 25 or more years [the exact number could be accessed by searching Village Board minutes].  In a way, it could be argued that Donald Hoy "built" the village of Ardsley as we know it today.  Certainly, he "built" Dellwood Lane, as he and his first wife, Carol [who passed away more than 25 years ago], were the initial residents of a dirt road later to be called Dellwood Lane.  As Building Inspector, he approved, inspected and saw to it that many of the homes, businesses and improvements in Ardsley were built properly and according to Code.  And, working with his brother Charles, at Hoy Plumbing, he helped countless residents and proprietors resolve their own plumbing and heating problems.  For the past several years, Don divided his time between Ardsley and Florida, enjoying both, but always returning to Ardsley.  His second wife, Mary, had passed away in September 2012 not long after they celebrated their 25th wedding anniversary.  Don was always cheerful and helpful, and he taught me much about old Ardsley.  He was a significant man, an honorable man, a gentle man, a good neighbor and a very good man.  -  Walter Schwartz (Village Historian)
Mayor Porcino offered condolences to the family.
III.     APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting – December 16, 2013


Trustee Malone:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby approves the minutes of the Regular Meeting of Monday, December 16, 2013 as submitted.  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS:
MANAGER’S REPORT:
VILLAGE MANAGER REPORT
FOR MONDAY, JANUARY 6, 2014
PREPARED BY GEORGE F. CALVI
 
HOLIDAY OBSERVANCE:  Monday, January 20, is the observance of the birthday of the late Rev. Martin Luther King.  Village offices will be closed including the Library and Community Center.  There will be no trash collection that day either. There will be a village-wide trash collection on Tuesday, January 21.  For questions about trash disposal, kindly telephone the DPW at 693-0117.

 

ANNUAL PERMITS:  Residents are reminded to renew their overnight parking permits and their alarm registrations for 2014 with the Police Desk.  For applications and information, kindly telephone the Police Desk at 693-1700.

 

BASIC STAR REGISTRATION EXTENDED?  Rumor has it that the basic STAR exemption registration has been extended.  I use the word rumor because neither the Town nor the Village has received official confirmation from the State of New York.  However, if one visits the State’s website, there is a mysterious statement overprinted in red stating: “The December 31 deadline has passed, but we are accepting late registrations.”  There is absolutely nothing new on the website as to how long these late registrations will be accepted.  So, if you never re-registered thank your lucky stars and get on the website, www.tax.ny.gov, and register today.  There’s no telling when this potentially ephemeral grace period will expire.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Mr. Calvi read the Treasurer’s Report on behalf of Marion DeMaio.  Mr. Calvi stated the bills for the past two weeks totaled as follows:  General Fund: $170, 606.66; Trust and Agency Fund: $5,352.19; and from the Capital Fund: 24,493.57.  

Trustee Kaboolian:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby authorizes the Village Treasurer to make the following payments: From the General Fund: $170,606.66; from the Trust & Agency Fund: $5,352.19; and from the Capital Fund: $24,493.57.  Seconded by Trustee Malone and passed unanimously.
MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS:
- Thanked the DPW for their great work on snow removal under difficult conditions
- Sanitation calendars have been sent out

- This past weekend a complimentary article on the Village of Ardsley appeared in The Wall Street Journal 
-  Recent article appeared in Enterprise regarding the parking situation for Ardsley commuters.  Information was provided on available parking at other nearby station parking lots

- Request was made from the Daily Voice, an on-line news outlet, on a summarization for 2013 and what lies ahead in 2014 for the Village.  Mayor Porcino reported the following:  

Mayor Porcino stated that we were very happy in late 2013 to have completed the construction of the new sidewalks, fully funded by a federal grant, along Heatherdell Road from Farm Road to Anthony Veteran Town Park after nearly 5 years of filing paperwork in compliance with the federal and state governments under the Safe Routes to School program.  An educational component of the grant will commence in 2014 to encourage children to walk to school. 
2013 also saw the finalization of the sale of the former Water Wheel Restaurant property in the Village by the Town of Greenburgh to a private New Jersey developer for the construction of 22 units of affordable housing.  The sale of the property, which lay dormant since a fire destroyed the former restaurant in 1993 and had become somewhat of an eyesore, will assist the Village and the County towards meeting the demands of the federal housing settlement imposed during the Spano administration.  Bids for the first phase of the construction for infrastructure improvements are expected to be let in the spring. 
After several years of discussions, Ardsley, along with a consortium of 8 other communities in Westchester serviced by United Water New Rochelle finally succeeded in persuading state legislators to pass a bill to transfer the cost of renting fire hydrants from municipal budgets to water consumers in an attempt to make their financing more equitable for all.  Essentially, this effort causes hospitals, cemeteries, universities, public and private schools, group homes, houses of worship, and other tax exempt entities to pay their fair chair of the cost of the operation of these hydrants.   The PSC has 120 days or approximately late April 2014 to facilitate this change in the billing. 
After nearly two decades of debate, Ardsley Village and the Ardsley School District finally persuaded Consolidated Edison to take over the maintenance and ownership of the utility poles of McCormack Drive, a small access road leading to the Ardsley Middle School.  The AMS is a critical facility in the community because it serves not only as a warming center in the event of an area-wide power-outage, but also as a reception point for the children of the Ossining School District should there be a serious event at the Indian Point nuclear power plant.  Ardsley Village and Ardsley School District always felt the utility company was more appropriately suited than a private contractor to make repairs to McCormack’s electrical facilities in the event they were disrupted. 
During 2013, the Village of Ardsley negotiated and secured takings of a narrow strip of land from various merchants to enable the widening of Route 9A from Ashford Avenue to Heatherdell Road.  Approvals from the NYS DOT and NYC DEC are expected to be secured in 2014 to enable the actual construction of the road widening to improve traffic flow through the Village’s downtown.  Funds for this project were secured from the settlement received from the developers of Ridge Hill Shopping Center in Yonkers several years ago. 
The dropping of concrete chunks on the New York Thruway from the Ashford Avenue Bridge caught everyone’s attention in 2013, particularly the County of Westchester which owns the bridge. Band-aid measures were put in place relatively quickly. Plans for the bridge’s reconstruction are nearly completed, and work is expected to commence sometime in late 2014.  Though everyone is looking forward to the improvements, everyone is also dreading the anticipated lane closures and traffic backups during the construction. 
2013 was the year everyone realized there was yet another bridge in Ardsley in need of repair, specifically the King Street Bridge.  A small, narrow cul de sac with nearly 18 households, the road traverses a very old small bridge behind Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church.  Engineering inspections determined that the bridge was deteriorating and in need of reinforcement.  Moreover, the culvert was far too narrow to handle the flow of the stream during storm events generating flooding on nearby properties. Complicating matters was the discovery that gas lines and water lines coursed through the foundation.  During the autumn first Consolidated Edison relocated the gas lines, then United Water in early December relocated the water lines.  With the onset of winter, work was suspended until late March 2014 to perform the actual reconstruction work.     
2013 saw the commencement of a concerted attempt to fully overhaul the Village’s website for the first time in well over a decade.  Under the guidance of Village Trustee Nicole Minore, a new website company was contracted. She has been meeting with various department heads to create new content for the web pages, as the new website is being constructed.  The expected launch date of the new site is set for late February 2014.
 
In response to the demands of Village residents, the Mayor in January 2013 replaced the alternate bi-weekly pickup of pulp and container recyclables to weekly collection of all recyclable types.  The action has generated a general uptick in recycling collections.
 
2014 saw the culmination of 12 years on the Board of Trustees when Village Trustee Larry Nardecchia decided not to seek re-election in November.  Trustee Nardecchia has had a much respected long standing career of community service with the Village spanning nearly 5 decades.  Two-year termer, Trustee Nicole Minore, also decided not to seek re-election.  Their seats on the Board were filled by newcomers Andy DiJusto and Mollie Monti in the November elections.
 
Lastly, in late 2013, the Village contracted with a civil engineering firm to explore remediation options regarding various drainage problems, some dating back to the mid-1950s, in the north end of the Village in the vicinity of the Stonegate Condominiums and Alexander Hamilton Road.   Expectations are high that the options will become available for review by the Village Board in early 2014.
COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS:
TRUSTEE DIJUSTO:

- Thanked Ardsley Fire department for their assistance during the water main break last Friday evening at his condominium complex.  No serious structural damage was reported
TRUSTEE MONTI:
No report
TRUSTEE MALONE:
No report
TRUSTEE KABOOLIAN:
ASVAC Report for December - 75 calls
V.
VISITORS:

Mayor Porcino stated the phone lines are open for residents to call in.

Murray Bodin, Hartsdale resident, addressed the siren that goes off in the Village.  He asked why the whistle keeps blowing and stated that it is annoying, unnecessary, and is merely tradition.  
Mr. Calvi mentioned the fire department no longer uses it, but the ambulance corps does. 
Mayor Porcino said the siren it is used as a backup notification.
Trustee Kaboolian interjected that the ambulance corps is made up of volunteers.  

Mr. Calvi said there may be a change coming within the ambulance corps and mentioned not everyone approves of hearing the siren. 
VI.      OLD BUSINESS:
No old business
VII.    NEW BUSINESS:
Resolution Calling for Public Hearing – Tax Override
               RESOLUTION CALLING FOR PUBLIC HEARING - TAX OVERIDE


Trustee DiJusto:  RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby calls for a public hearing on Tuesday, January 21, 2014 at 8:15 p.m. to consider a resolution to override the property tax levy for fiscal year 2014-2015.  Seconded by Trustee Monti and passed unanimously.

Trustee Kaboolian inquired about the recent recognition the Village received for recycling. Mayor Porcino said the Village received a third-place certificate from the County on the percentage of recycling done within the Village.
VIII.    CALL FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION.   Executive Session to follow the meeting.
IX.
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING


Trustee Malone: RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Ardsley hereby adjourns the regular meeting of Monday, January 6, 2014 at 8:40 p.m. to go into Executive Session and not to return.  Seconded by Trustee Kaboolian and passed unanimously.
X.  
NEXT VILLAGE BOARD MEETING:  Tuesday, January 21, 2014 at 8:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,




Anne Hohlweck 
Recording Secretary
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